

THOMAS D. LONG, MAYOR

Anthony M. Misetich, Mayor Pro Tem

BRIAN CAMPBELL, COUNCILMAN DOUGLAS W. STERN, COUNCILMAN STEFAN WOLOWICZ, COUNCILMAN

July 21, 2011

Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration 500 W. Temple St. Los Angeles, CA 90012

SUBJECT: Support for the "A1" Redistricting Map for Los Angeles County

Dear Mayor Antonovich and County Supervisors:

The Rancho Palos Verdes City Council understands that the Boundary Review Committee (BRC) has selected the "A1" map as its preferred alternative for the decennial redistricting of Los Angeles County's five (5) supervisorial districts. Under this map alternative, the City of Rancho Palos Verdes would continue to be located within the 4<sup>th</sup> Supervisorial District.

As I noted in my previous comments to the BRC on June 21, 2011, my City Council colleagues and I cannot stress strongly enough how pleased we have been over the years with the commitment to serving our community that has been demonstrated by Supervisor Don Knabe and his predecessors in the 4<sup>th</sup> Supervisorial District. To that end, we encourage the Board of Supervisors to adopt the "A1" map to maintain the alignment of the City of Rancho Palos Verdes (and the other cities of the Palos Verdes Peninsula) with the adjoining South Bay and Harbor areas, and to keep them all within the 4<sup>th</sup> Supervisorial District.

Sincere/ yours.

Thomas D. Long

Mayor

cc: Rancho Palos Verdes City Council

Carolyn Lehr, City Manager

Mayor John Rea and Palos Verdes Estates City Council

Mayor B. Allen Lay and Rolling Hills City Council

Mayor Steven Zuckerman and Rolling Hills Estates City Council